Faculty Senate

Friday, February 23, 2018 @ 9:00 a.m.
Battle Mountain– #3; Elko – GTA #130; Ely – #118; Pahrump – #124; Winnemucca– #123
          MEETING MINUTES

Voting Representatives: John Rice, George Kleeb, Lisa Campbell, Kathy Schwandt (P), Reme Huttman, Tamara Mette, Justine Stout (P), Daniel Murphree, Rita Pujari, David Sexton, Mary Gilbertson (P), Sarah Carone, Ping Wang, Brian Zeiszler, Robert Hannu
Absent Voting Members:  Laura Pike (P), Brandis Senecal (P), Delores Whittaker (P), Bryan Asusta, Michael Whitehead
Other Members Present: Kevin Hodur, Brandy Nielsen, Xunming Du, Jinho Jung, Lynne Owens, Scott Gavorsky, Pat Anderson, Alex Porter, Cassandra Stahlke, 
Visitors: Cathy Fulkerson
I. Approval of minutes – Action
a. John Rice moved to approve the minutes of January 26, 2018. Scott Gavorsky moved to approve George Kleeb seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 
II. GUEST/PUBLIC COMMENT – Information 
a. Equipment Award Quotes – must be in Sonja Sibert’s office by March 31st for approval.
b. Pat Anderson – Directory
a. There have been many concerns from the faculty over the methods in which information is posted to the website. Over the last several months people have ran into adverse results from the directory. Dr. Curtis and President Helens emails were hacked and a faculty member was part of a financial scam. It has appeared that a lot of the information has come from the directory. Pat has spent a vast amount of time working on how the information is put together, who is responsible for how the information is put together and how it is posted. 
b. Pat has met with Human Resources, Sonja Sibert, Frank Sawyer and Kayla Mccarson. The short term fix is to only post the following information to the directory: names, departments, college email address and college phone number. There will be some cell phone numbers posted. Degrees, personal websites and any other personal information will no longer appear. 

i. Scott Gavorsky asked why the degrees being listed was an issue. 

ii. Pat responded that the more information that is available, the more information they have to impersonate you.

iii. George Kleeb asked about password protection of the directory page.

c. Long term ideas are ideas such as Truckee Meadows site or University of Nevada’s such as column list or search fields. 

d. The Safety Committee has not yet been convened to discuss this, but will convene to go over the logistics. 

e. Pat asks that for the protection of the staff this go forward without a vote for the time being. 

f. George Kleeb motioned for a Sense of the Senate to be called. David Sexton seconded. Motion passed unanimously.
III. senate chair report – Information/Possible Action 
1. Senate Resolution – Chair Rice drafted a resolution added our commitment is added to the budget and not taken off of the bottom due to the fact that we cannot afford to add more compensation without funding from the legislature. Chair Rice spoke with Pres. Helens and looked at budget 101 and have made cuts about everywhere they can. In budget 101, it was pointed out that about 90% of operating budget goes to compensation, which isn’t unusual. The reason we’re at 90% is because we’ve cut other things out of operations already and we can’t afford to cut more out of the bottom of the operating budget in order to compensate faculty. A statement has been added into the resolution that regards more funding for faculty. 
a. This includes administrative faculty and teaching faculty (all professional staff).

b. Does not apply to deans and above.

c. George Kleeb motioned to approve and David Sexton seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

2. Summer School Compensation – Compensation and Benefits will be taking up the question of summer school compensation. There is a question in regards to the current policy in the NSHE handbook. Each institution does have its own policy, however Great Basin’s is rather vague and doesn’t reflect what is seen in practice. There is a cap on students and a maximum amount of money per credit that can be made at summer school. Summer school is not state funded and is done outside of the contract. The revenue for any class over 16 students goes directly to the institution. President Helens provided a spreadsheet that shows how much revenue faculty provide the institution with summer classes. There is no desire to see 100% of revenue go to faculty because there is an understanding of the overhead involved. The $1200 cap on lower division classes seems to be low and there is a lot of revenue being generated for the institution. There has been no agreement to this cap. There also have not been resolutions in terms of overload. We are out of compliance with GBC policy in terms of overload pay.
a. Brandy Nielsen wants to hear thoughts and information on this matter from the container. She will also send out an email to the faculty requesting this information. 

b. Question about discussion on the system level. Chair Rice responded that there is discussion of whether or not summer school should be state funded, but this becomes a legislative issue. Chair Rice will gather more information. 

c. Scott Gavorsky stated that he understood that this wasn’t mandated but an institutional decision.
3. AAUP on Shared Governance – Chair Rice has brought up that some of the other institutions are having challenges with shared governance and we have continued to work well in terms of shared governance. We can always improve in this area, but we are not facing near the challenges that other institutions are having. There is going to be a discussion at the system level regarding. The consensus among the Council of Chairs was that everyone review the AAUP statement on Shared Governance. Chair Rice will send this link to the whole faculty. This is a good reminder on what everyone’s role is and has worked for a long time. It is threatened by proprietary schools. 

IV. COMMITTEE REPORTS
a. Academic Standards – No Report 
b. Part-time Instructors – No Report
c. Assessment – Written Report 
d. Budget & Facilities – No Report
e. Compensation & Benefits – Verbal Report
Brandy Nielsen stated this was covered in the Chair Report.

f. Curriculum & Articulation – Written Report
g. Department Chairs – No Report
h. Distance Education – No Report
i. Faculty & Administrative Evaluations – No Report
j. Faculty/Staff Safety – Written Report
Informational – Pat has talked to a detective at the Sheriff’s department and is setting up three sessions for “Run, Hide, Fight” between March 8-13. 
k. Gen Ed Committee – No Report
l. Library – Written Report
m. Personnel – No Report
n. Student Relations – No Report 
Non-senate Committees
o. Arts and Cultural Enrichment – Written Report
Film Festival begins tonight with Oscar nominated films. Ballots will be available to pick who will win and if you choose correctly you can win tickets to the next showing. Oggi Deli and the Collective Coffee Roasters will be tonight. Tomorrow will be the Documentary short films and Pizza Barn. Tickets are $10 or if you buy two they are $4. The showing is at the Western Folklife Center tonight and tomorrow at 6 pm.
p. Child Care Center Advisory Committee – No Report
q. Diversity & Inclusion – No Report
r. Virtual Humanities Center – Written Report
s. iNtegrate 2 Ad Hoc – Written Report 
t. TAACCCT – No Report

u. Teacher Education Committee – No Report
V. UNFINISHED BUSINESS – Information
VI. NEW BUSINESS – Information 
VII. INFORMATION – 
VIII. PUBLIC COMMENT – Information

IX. ADJOURNMENT – Possible Action
a. Kevin Hodur moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:36 am and Scott Gavorsky seconded.
CALL TO ORDER – ROLL CALL
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